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The meeting started at 1:03pm. 
 
The minutes from April 27, 2022 were approved. 
 
Update on Virtual Parking Permit System 
Hopefully around October, the virtual parking system will go to the Board.  If approved, it most likely will 
be implemented in spring 2023.  The company still needs to do presentations to the Technology 
Committee, College Council and Cabinet. 
 
Fall Student Parking Permits 
Student parking will be free for the fall semester.  Campus Police will still be enforcing in faculty and 
staff lots. Staff and faculty will need to display their sticker.  If the sticker falls off or you need a 
replacement, contact Mitchell or Chief Trevis.   
 
Roundtable 
Tom H. – Since the lots aren’t filled now and possibly also in the fall, are any lots going to be closed for 
operational purposes, such as less patrol in those areas?  It can be looked into, however for now, they 
are open for the convenience of students, staff and faculty. 
 
Mike T.- There are plans being drawn up for a Public Safety Training Center on the south end of Lot L 
near the channel.  It should not impact parking on that end if the center is built. There are about 1000 
spaces in lot L as well as parking in lot H, the five-story structure nearby. Campus wide there are 5,018 
parking spaces for students, 734 staff, 75 reserved, 132 handicap, 60 visitor, and 33 carpool. 
The campus needs gate arms as it is very easy for someone to drive their vehicle onto campus.  Gate 
arms can secure different areas on campus. He wants to bring this up to cabinet and the president so 
that funding can be discussed.   
 
Lyn – A staff member had sent her an email regarding construction workers still parking in lot B.  Chief 
Trevis spoke to Jorge Gutierrez and he said they were told to park on Manhattan Beach Blvd.  If the 
construction workers are still parked there, call Campus Police and they will issue a ticket. 
There seems to not be a lot of space on Manhattan Beach Blvd. as students park there as well.  Can the 
construction workers park their personal vehicles elsewhere? They can temporarily park in Lot L and 
upper Lot F.  Upper Lot F can’t support heavier vehicles as the limit is 6,000 lbs., however they can park 
their personal vehicles.  Chief will mention the construction parking to Jorge. 
 
The meeting ended at 1:32pm. 


